
 
 

 

 
   

  

   
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   

   

 

I T Y 
COLLEGE 
OF SAN 

Participatory Governance Council 
March 3, 2022 

MINUTES 

Meeting Called to Order at 3:35 PM 
No Item Discussion/Outcome 

1. Land Acknowledgment (Procedural) 



  

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 

  
 

   

them for their devotion to student engagement 
and equity. 

● Updates on the Gough Street: some of the 
timelines in the lease agreement have not been 
met, and the space is still yet to be developed. 
Moving forward, City College will have an option 
to either continue or alter the existing lease 
agreement; will be done in the coming months 
but there will be opportunities for campus 
dialogue in the future 

● 





  

 
 

  
 

 

  

  
 

 
 

  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

  
 

   

administrator’s award from the Association for 
California Community College Administrators. 

● Wendy Miller congratulated both of the 
basketball teams for entering the play offs as well 
as the staff and faculty who made that happen. 

8. Old Business 

● Discussion of Public 
Comment Protocols and 
Procedures 
(Discussion/Possible Action) 

● Simon Hanson stated that many of the current 
public comment protocols and procedures were 



  

  
 

 

  
 

  
  

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

   

∙ Scheduling/explanation of 
the PGC February 17 meeting 
(Discussion) 

∙ Roles and Responsibilities of 
PGC Members (Discussion) 

● Lisa Cooper Wilkins reminded the 
Councilmembers that February 17th cancelation 
was due to a conflict with another special Trustee 
meeting and wanted to open the discussion 
regarding the procedures for future cancellations 
or rescheduling of the PGC meeting. 

● Angelica Campos stated that the main issue 
about the cancellation of the February 17th 

meeting was that student members did not get a 
notice. She does not believe that rescheduling of 
the PGC meeting is realistic for the students on 
the council, and that ideally other events should 
be rescheduled instead of changing the meeting 
time for the long-established PGC meeting. 

● Maria del Rosario Villasana asked what 
constitutes a viable reason for cancelling a 
long-established meeting such as this one. She 
also mentioned that in the past if the chair of the 
PGC was not able to participate, someone else 
would step in to oversee the meeting without the 
need for cancellation or rescheduling. 

● Simon Hanson stated that it is important to 
continue the discussion about the role of the PGC 
group and to reinforce it in action by scheduling 
things around the PGC meeting time so that the 
constituency groups do have the time and space 
to share their feedback which should be added to 
the recommendations that PGC provides to the 
Administration and the Board of Trustees. When 
the Roles and Responsibilities Handbook will be 
discussed in the future PGC meetings, the 
discussion will also provide an opportunity to 



  

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 
 

 

  
  

 

   

would again be a conflict in the future, perhaps 
it’s possible to proceed with PGC meeting even 
without certain members present. She also urged 
the Councilmembers to support each other. 

● Wendy Miller added that if the PGC chair would 
not be able to attend the meeting in the future, 
perhaps another co-chair could be chosen to 
oversee the meeting. 

● Siwei Tang stated that the student members of 
the PGC schedule their classes and other 
responsibilities around PGC meetings, and it is 
hard for them to make changes to allow for 
rescheduling. 

● Heather Brandt wanted to acknowledge Lisa 
Cooper Wilkins for doing a great job of leading 
the PGC meetings. 

● Chairperson Lisa Cooper Wilkins closed the 
discussion by mentioning that today’s comments 
on the issue will be considered and brought back 
again for the agenda review committee. 

● R2C Update (Report) 
● AVC Alberto Vasquez provided updates that his 

team has been continuing to update the CCSF 

Minutes by AD 



  

   
 

  
 

  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
  

 
 

  
 

 

  
 

 

  
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   

https://www.ccsf.edu/covid-19-updates/safety-dashboard
https://www.ccsf.edu/covid-19-updates/safety-dashboard


  

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

   

doors to the buildings because only vaccinated 
students are allowed in. The motion was 
seconded by Jill Yee. 

● 



https://docs.google.com/document/d/15cT74wFjqcsoTjl61IM9960z7igT9P2bI0tzhBTX5MM/edit


  

 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
  

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
  

 
 

   

Questions and comments: 

● Jull Yee stated that she doesn’t see anything in 





  

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
  

 
 

  
 

  
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
  

  
  

  
  

 
  
  

 

  
 

 
 

   

acknowledged the work of JC O’Donnell, who’s 
been helping with uploading various documents 
to the website. 

● A lot is being done to increase the student 
enrollment, such as the “favorite lecture” series 
where CCSF professors have an opportunity to 
deliver “TEDTalk” lectures in a 30-minute format, 

https://www.ccsf.edu/about-ccsf/participatory-governance/enrollment-management-committee



